# PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING

## **April 18, 2017**

The Orchard Park Public Safety Committee meeting was held on Tuesday, April 18, 2017, at 6:00pm, in the office of the Chief of Police, at the Municipal Center, 4295 South Buffalo Street, Orchard Park, New York 14127.

# **ATTENDANCE:**

	PRESENT	<b>EXCUSED</b>
Police Chief Mark Pacholec, Chairman	X	
Frank Wierbowski	X	
Barbara Bernard	X	
Ryan Crawford	X	
Dwight Mateer	X	
Dan Neaverth Jr.	X	
Andrew Slotman		X
Jeff Sweet		X
Gene Majchrzak	X	
Beverly Kirkpatrick, Secretary	X	

Chairman Pacholec called the meeting to order at 6:00pm.

### **OLD BUSINESS:**

- Reviewed minutes from meeting held in February, 2017.
- Highway putting signs up on various streets.
- Freeman Road: no need for 2<sup>nd</sup> stop sign; county funding needed.

#### **NEW BUSINESS:**

- Request from Planning Board for the Town to be lead agency for project on 5285 Chestnut Ridge apartment complexes. All agreed.
- Update on project at corner of Milestrip. Mixed used building; turning lanes and striping requested; Planning Board to keep moving on this project.
- Discussed speed limits in sub-divisions.
- Powers Road construction; Chief to review traffic laws being followed for cones/signs.
- Grant money available for crossing guards.
- Stop signs at Green Lake; Yield signs should be used instead.
- Discussed the government focus on snow areas. Pre-positioning snow plows prior to a storm; e.g. 179 salt barn.

\_

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:41pm. The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 20, 2017.

Respectfully submitted, Bev Kirkpatrick Secretary